
WAC 16-752-600  Establishing the noxious weed seed and plant 
quarantine.  Washington agriculture, environmental quality and natural 
resources, including waters and wetlands, are threatened by nonnative, 
aggressive species of noxious weeds. A number of these noxious weeds 
are transported and sold within the state of Washington both as nurs-
ery plants and as seeds in packets of flower seeds or "wildflower mix-
es." Subsequent "escape" of these ornamentals has been a documented 
source of a number of infestations and has resulted in large public 
and private expenditures by landowners and land managers, weed boards, 
and weed districts and the department of agriculture to achieve the 
control mandated in chapter 17.10 RCW. The director of agriculture, 
pursuant to the powers provided in chapters 17.10 and 17.24 RCW, finds 
that regulation of the sale of these seed packets and plants as "regu-
lated articles" is necessary to protect Washington agriculture and 
natural resources and to prevent public and private costs of control.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 17.10.074, 17.24.011, 17.24.041, and chapter 
34.05 RCW. WSR 16-14-003, § 16-752-600, filed 6/23/16, effective 
7/24/16; WSR 14-07-040, § 16-752-600, filed 3/12/14, effective 
4/12/14. Statutory Authority: Chapters 17.24, 17.10 RCW. WSR 
00-24-021, § 16-752-600, filed 11/28/00, effective 12/29/00; WSR 
92-07-025, § 16-752-600, filed 3/10/92, effective 4/10/92.]
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